
 

Motion 

Re: Request to Include Chatham-Kent in MTO Golf Car Pilot Project 

“Whereas on June 3, 2020, the Ministry of Transportation Ontario (MTO) 

introduced a new pilot project for golf carts, legally referred to as “golf cars”.  

The pilot project under Ontario Regulation 407/21 Pilot Project – Golf Cars sets 

out the broad regulatory framework to allow golf cars on roads on Pelee Island 

and in Huron-Kinloss and includes operator and vehicle requirements; 

And whereas the pilot is intended to assess these vehicles over a period of ten 

years in order to examine their ability to safely integrate with other vehicle types 

and determine whether existing rules of the road are adequate.  

And whereas there are no plans or communications on opportunities to grow or 

expand on this pilot project allowing other Municipalities to participate.  

Therefore be it resolved that Chatham-Kent authorize a letter to appropriate 

Ministers and MPP’s for possible inclusion of Chatham-Kent communities, like 

Mitchell’s Bay and Erieau, to be added to the Golf Carts pilot project.” 

 
 

 

Signed:   Councillor Trevor Thompson 

Notice Given On: November 21, 2022 


